Ospringe Parish Council


The Extraordinary Parish Council meeting was held on Friday 23rd April 2021. Due to the COVID 19 situation and the change in regulations to allow Parish Councils to hold virtual meetings this meeting was held and accessible to councillors and the public via the Zoom.us website using the meeting ID: 848 9651 8331.  Password: 677135.   The meeting commenced at 7.39 pm but the meeting could not proceed as the council was inquorate until Cllr Williams joined at 8.09pm at which point item 061/21 was discussed.
Present:
A Keel – Chairman
R Simmons 
H Williams- arrived at 8.09 pm 
C Elworthy

Cllr A Bowles. 
Cllr D Simmons 

K Lockwood Clerk 
Apologies:
J Dean-Kimili was not able to attend due to ongoing medical reasons.
A Greason - other commitments. 
Cllr B Flynn – a conflict of interests.

The Chairman explained that he had been contacted by Cllr B Flynn who would not attend the meeting and would not have further input in the Council’s response to the Local Plan as he felt a potential conflict of interests had developed.  Although this was in relation to one site, Cllr Flynn did not want there to be any grounds for either his input or the parish council’s views to be criticised. Cllr C Elworthy also withdrew for a similar reason due to a potential conflict of interests in relation to another one of the proposed development sites having developed.   This being the case, the council was inquorate until Cllr Williams joined the meeting.

059/21 Dispensations
[bookmark: _Hlk27156036]Cllrs J Dean-Kimili, A Greason, H Williams, R Simmons, C Elworthy, B Flynn and the Chairman A Keel have been granted dispensations to deal with matters relating to the setting of the precept. Dispensations were deemed not directly relevant to this extraordinary meeting 
060/21 Public Participation
There was none.
061/21 Local Plan Review 

The Council agreed to use the responses that the Parish Council had formulated at 18th November 2020 and 10th March extraordinary meetings to form the basis of Ospringe Parish Council’s final response to the Local Plan Review.  

Cllr C Elworthy left observing  the meeting at 8. 13pm.

The Chairman asked councillors whether there had been any developments since the Council had previously met to discuss the Local Plan to alter any previous views, bearing in mind that the council’s response would be based on views formulated at the previous meetings.  The Area of Opportunity at Teynham was highlighted.  Aside of this, the council’s views would be as previously expressed.

21/500896/FULL Zandweg Mutton Lane Ospringe Faversham.  Erection of two storey side extension and loft conversion with pitched dormer windows to front and rear elevations (Resubmission of 20/506049/FULL) as amended by drawings received 26th March 2021.
None of the Parish Councillors were able to attend the virtual Planning Committee. The Clerk to write to Swale to say that the Council’s previous representations are self explanatory and its views have been consistent during the course of the planning application process, and have been well recorded in its representations to Swale.

Cllr Bowles thanked the Council for the good working relationship over the years. The Chairman thanked Cllr Bowles for all his support. 
062/21 Any other business
There was none.
The meeting ended at 8.29 pm.  
Next meeting: 5th May 2021
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